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     2nd February, 2005

Secretary

Medical Council of India

Aiwan-E-Galib Marg, Kotla Road,

Opp. Mata Sundari College (for Women)

New Delhi – 110 002

Subject : Complaint of Shri Dy. General Manager (HRM), Engineers India Ltd.    against doctors of Indraprastha Apollo Hospital

Ref. No. : MCI-211(2)(61)/2004-Ethical./0142 dated 20th October, 2004.

The Delhi Medical Council examined the above mentioned complaint, comments of Dr. Ajay Lall and Medical Superintendent, Indraprastha Apollo Hospital, as forwarded by the Medical Council of India.   It is the allegation of the complainant that prolonging the stay (D.O.A. 20.11.2001, D.O.D. 10.5.2002) of a patient Ms. Reema (company’s employees’ daughter) who was admitted in Apollo Hospital with a diagnosis of severe hypoxic encephalopathy and was discharged after five months in a state of coma with the advise home care; after the company (Engineers India Ltd.) had been burdened with payment of hefty bills for the ICU treatment administered to the patient, constitutes an act of unethical conduct on the part of doctors of Indraprastha Apollo Hospital. Dr. Ajay Lall Senior Consultant, Respiratory Medicine and Critical Care, Apollo Hospital in his comments has stated that the patient was since admission at Apollo Hospital, clinically diagnosed to be in a vegetative state with quadriparases and spontaneous eye opening with sluggish movement on deep stimuli.  Poor prognosis was explained to the patient’s family on various occasions who in spite of that intended for continuation of aggressive intensive care in Apollo ICU.   Even though it was  apparent  after a few months of treatment that the patient was unlikely to make 
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a meaningful recovery, it was not possible to transfer her to a lower facility or out of the ICU as she had a very complicated clinical course with multiple respiratory complications such as, recurrent collapse of the lungs and bilateral phneumothorax infective episodes, which need to be treated by multiple bronchoscopies and emergency inter-costal drains and multiple periods of support on a mechanical ventilator to help her breathing. 

In view of the above, prima facie, no act of professional misconduct can be imputed on the part of the doctors of Indraprastha Apollo Hospital in the management of this case.  It is observed that preserving life, providing best available treatment at behest of patient’s family, by the Apollo Hospital, does not constitute unethical conduct.   Complaint stands dismissed.
(Dr. S.K. Khattri)

Secretary 

Copy to :

1) Shri P. Balachandran, Deputy General Manager (HRM), Engineers India Ltd., Engineers India Bhavan, 1, Bhikaji Cama Place, New Delhi – 110 066

2) Director, Medical Services, Indraprastha Apollo Hospital, Sarita Vihar, Delhi Mathura Road, New Delhi – 110 044.

